From: <u>Virginia King</u>
To: <u>City Council</u>

Subject:Hybrid 145th st station zoning planDate:Monday, May 02, 2016 2:33:00 PM

I would urge the city council to take no further action on this plan other than to eliminate it. There is no need for any rezoning. If there is inefficient parking at the station people will not use the light rail. I and my neighbors are not going to walk to the station. It is too far for most of us to walk especially in inclement weather. Plus the sidewalks are not safe to walk on at night. I can no longer ride a bike because of brain concussions. There is no reason at all to rezone our neighborhood.

I have lived in Shoreline for forty years and at my current house since 1977. It would be tragic to destroy this area of town only to benefit greedy developers.

I also object to the way this whole project

has been approached. Almost every meeting has been held on a Thursday or Monday. This prevents many people including myself from participating. Also I have found it impossible to pull up information on either the city or light rail website. Cutting out people from participation is not the way good government should run.

Again please throw out this current plan. The whole subject of light rail needs to be started again from the beginning.

Virginia King 15548 14th Avenue NE Shoreline Sent from my iPhone